
July 2022 

WEMBERLEY HILL GARDEN HOME NEWSLETTER 

 

BOARD INFO REMINDERS 

* All WHGH forms, by laws and rules and regs are on our website 

* Still needing someone to volunteer to be the Neighborhood Watch Captain. Talk to President Kim Franczyk. 

* The bulletin board in the clubhouse always has current calendar of events, list of board members and committees, HOA 

fee listing and current newsletter. 

* Board Meeting is always the 2nd Monday of the month at 7:15 pm and all are welcome to attend if have suggestions, 

questions or concerns 

 

GROUNDS / BUILDINGS 
July 

• Currently trimming shrubs 

• Shrubs will be removed and new ones planted in the fall 

• Stone mason continues working on our buildings, repairing as needed 

• Painter continues paining the lentils 

• Coming weeks mail boxes will be replaced and posts painted 

• Coming weeks fire hydrants will get a new fresh coat of paint 

 

Reminder to complete a ServiceRequest for needed services. Go to WHGH web page, click on the ribbon to find a SR 

form and your Rules and Regulations 

 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 
 

10423 – Bob & Cindy Moser: Bob and Cindy Moser are long-time Middletown residents. We decided to RIGHT SIZE 

this spring and found WHGH and fell in love. The area is very convenient for all manner of things. We have 2 daughters- 

one lives in Wisconsin and the other in Middletown. Four grandkids in Wisconsin, three in Middletown and a 

granddaughter in Heaven with Jesus. This community is so friendly and welcoming! We're already enjoying the pool. 

Looking forward to many fun years ahead. 
  
10507 – Richard & Laura Kline: Laura is originally from Richmond, VA.  Dick is a native Louisvillian, graduate of 

Flaget and Bellarmine and a retired computer programmer.   I am a retired grade school art teacher.  We have three grown 

sons and 8 grandchildren.  Glad to be a part of the Wemberley Hill community.  We happened upon your neighborhood 

and spoke to a few friendly dog walkers who encouraged us to look into any possible vacancies.  Once we really get 

settled, we look forward to participating in the community happenings! 

 

10516 – Joyce Pence: (look for next month’s introduction)  

 

 

MONTHLY COFFEES – July 16th 10am at the Clubhouse 
July hostesses: Mary Lou Gerstle & Helen Donaldson 

Hostesses can provide a continental coffee or breakfast casseroles etc. – whatever you would like to provide. Set up 

instructions are posted on the front of refrigerator. 

Sign-up sheet is in the foyer of the Clubhouse for 2022. We still have the months September and November open for 

volunteers. Sign up with a neighbor or friends. It’s fun to do! 

After the coffee any new resident can stay to talk to our Welcoming Committee, Mary Boyce and Nancy Henderson about 

questions you have about our community. 



 

JULY 1st COOKOUT to celebrate July 4th! 
While this is not an OFFICIAL WHGH event, it is open to all residents. 

WHAT:  A cookout on a charcoal Grill 

WHERE: At the pool and clubhouse  

WHEN:  Friday, July 1st - fire started 5:00, hot at 5:30 to ??? 

BRING: Meat to cook and a side. (Appetizers, salad, side dish or dessert to share) and drinks. 

Utensils and paper plates provided. We can eat in or out, your choice.  Loads of fun, come if you can. 

QUESTIONS???  Call Leon @ 727-4316 

 

WINDOW WASHING will be done July 5th. 
Anyone wanting their windows washed outside and/or inside please contact Andy Hook at 502-243-6915 or email him at 

andy@courtesycleaninginc.com . You will pay that day for the services to Courtesy Cleaning, Thanks to Nancy 

Henderson for scheduling this again this year! 

 

EXERCISE ROOM Thank you to all who are using the Exercise Room and following the cleaning guidelines. 

This is helping all of us to remain healthy. 

 

SWIMMING POOL 
We still need volunteers to check the pool water every day. If you use the pool please sign up. Sign-up sheet is in 

Clubhouse lobby. This keeps us all healthy! 

 

BOOK CLUB Meeting in the Clubhouse every 4th Monday at 3pm. If you have a temperature or feel sick, please do 

not come. Masks are optional. 

 

Our book this month is The Plague of Doves by Louise Erdrich, an Ojibwe author. This book follows the townsfolk of the 

fictional Pluto, North Dakota, who are plagued by a farming family’s unsolved murder from generations prior. 

 

Our books are from the Louisville Free Public Library and they have over 800 Book kits. We have a variety of reads for 

this coming year. If you like reading, our book club offers a diverse selection of books. Come and try us out this month to 

see if you would like to join us.  Any questions call Carolyn Heymann.  

 

VOLUNTEER:  WHGH residents volunteer to take out the big outdoor trash can at the clubhouse that sits by the 

swimming pool fence to the curb on Monday’s pickup day. This is a weekly task that needs to be done. Please consider 

helping out by signing up!  The sign-up sheet for the year is in the clubhouse lobby on the table. 

  July Volunteer:  John Mintom  August Volunteer: Dennis Cart 

 

 

Thanks to our many volunteers here at Wemberley Hill Garden Homes.  

You make this a wonderful place to live! 
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